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THE BUGLE 

American Legion Post 132, Orange, California, NEWSLETTER, SEPTEMBER 2024 

 
VICTOR DE LA ROSA,  

COMMANDER 
 

 
Greetings all: Hope the summer has been good for everyone. First I want to thank all our great vol-
unteers that has helped make all our events at the Post successful. Speaking of events, Street Fair is 
here. Check Page 10 for all the 2024 Street Fair details. 
 
We have a lot of other events at the Post, for all the families, from our Friday night dinners to bingo 
night and line dancing classes. Check our website at orangepost132.com and the Bugle for all the 
upcoming events. Thank you. 
 
Victor de la Rosa  
Commander, Post 132  
victorplcnt@yahoo.com 
(714) 227-5977 

 
 

SUSAN WOOD,  
FINANCE OFFICER 

 
 

Hello everyone: 
 
Good news, starting Sept 9 the Post will be back open for Monday night football!!! Yippee. We will 
have food, beverages and football. So come out and enjoy kicking the week off with a good time.  
 
For those great folks that have been volunteering at the Post, THANK YOU, THANK YOU. Do not 
forget to sign into the volunteer log at the desk near the kitchen. A special thanks goes to John Rus-
so and his family for their monthly donation towards our building fund. We are currently prioritizing 
repairs on the building for this fiscal year. 
   
Be sure to watch for upcoming events each week. Bingo, held on the 3rd Thursday of each month, 
has been a big hit!!! As is our Line Dancing classes, held on the 4th Thursday of each month.  
  
Looking forward to another awesome year as the Finance Officer for Post 132. 
 
Respectfully, 
 
Susan Wood, USAF 
American Legion Post 132 Finance Officer 
sdwood5015@yahoo.com. 

http://orangepost132.com


2 

BRIAN JOHNSON, 
 POST 132 ADJUTANT,  

ALR 132 JUDGE ADVOCATE  
 

 
 

September and Street Fair have arrived. Actually, Street Fair got an early start this year but your Post and 
Legion Family stand ready. Like a well oiled machine, the grill is staffed, the clubroom team has it covered 
and the Riders are chomping at the bit to get out in the heat and park those cars. This is a maximum effort 
weekend and your Post is up to the task. The Street Fair is our major fundraiser of the year with our parking 
lots jam packed and our clubroom, standing room only. This isn't just about the fundraising, it isn't about the 
entertainment or the adult refreshments, this is a major opportunity to show our community that we are here 
and ready to serve our Veterans and our community. Every year, we gain new members, refresh old ac-
quaintances and share referrals for services for our community of Vets. The Street Fair is THAT important. 
 
On a more serious note, let's talk about parking at the Post during the Street Fair. Beginning Friday after-
noon (8/30) and running through Sunday evening (9/1), the North parking lot will transition to exclusively 
paid parking. Parking will be $10 for Fair visitors and $50 for Fair Vendors (all day parking). The South lot 
will be reserved for Post 132 members and Post 132 Legion Family Unit members (Aux, SAL, ALR, UMA-
VA, AVU) with a valid membership card for a unit at the Orange 132 Post. A valid card will display an ex-
piration date of 12/31/2024. During the mornings on Saturday and Sunday, the Riders will rent available 
spaces in the South lot as overflow. See page 10 for all the 2024 Street Fair details. 
 
What if you don't have a valid card with an expiration date of 12/31/2024 or later? See your membership 
coordinator for your family unit. Please know that I have been working my fingers off to get cards in the 
mail for the Legionnaires. You can also go into the National web page and print your own card. It doesn't 
have to be in color, it doesn't have to be laminated, it just needs to have an expiration date of 12/31/2024. 
 
As I wrap, I am very eager for the upcoming season. Fall brings the start of brisk weather, long shadows and 
changing leaves. I'm not much of a pumpkin spice guy but I am always a little fascinated by the stories of 
things that go bump in the night right here at Post 132. October is the perfect time to explore that corner of 
our Post's history. As Madame Leota says at our favorite Haunted Mansion, "Hurry Back..."  
 
Brian "Spidey" Johnson 
American Legion Adjutant, Post 132, 3rd Vice CDR, SAL 132, ALR Chapter 132 Judge Advocate 
adjutantdist29@gmail.com 
 

 
 

DAVID ANDERSON, CHAPLAIN 

 
 

 
When your dreams are bigger than the places you find yourself in, sometimes you need to seek out your 
own reminders that there is more. And there is always more waiting for you on the other side of fear. 
  
“The Lord is my light and my salvation; whom shall, I fear? The Lord is the stronghold of my life; of whom 
shall I be afraid?” 

Psalm 27:1 
Chaplain Dave 
anderson21us@yahoo.com, (714) 294-9245 
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JOHN SCHUTZ,  
LEGIONNAIRE 2ND 

VICE COMMANDER,  
AL RIDERS PRESIDENT 

Hi Everyone: 
The ORANGE STREET FAIR is Aug 30-Sept 1. Please take a look at the flyer on Page 10 so you 
know what’s happening. This is a MAJOR POST FUNDRAISER. We need YOUR HELP to make 
it a success. Please help us out and VOLUNTEER – there’s a signup sheet at the bar. 
  
ALWAYS REMEMBER WHY WE ARE HERE: To Service the needs of our Veterans, service-
members and their families, “to support our community and nation,” “to show RESPECT to all mem-
bers and their guests,” “to volunteer to the improvement of our Post,” “to show respect to the Ameri-
can Way of Life that we enjoy and fought for,” “to attend different events/functions in support of 
Veterans and enjoy the camaraderie of other members,” and “when we can attend meetings to help 
direct the future of our Post.” 
 
WE ARE NOT HERE: “Because of the cheap drinks,” “to complain about petty issues,” “to form 
cliques, start rumors, or badmouth and disrespect other members or their guests,” or “to discuss Post 
Issues at the bar” – that is why we have meetings. 
 
Here are some of the important events for September: 
• AUG 30 - SEP 1 – Street Fair 
• SEPT 1 SUN – No breakfast 
• SEPT 2 MON – Labor Day; Post Closed 
• SEPT 7 SAT – Post Cleanup Day 9-2 
• SEPT 7 SAT – Happy Hour ($1 Off well drinks) 1-4 
• SEPT 7 SAT – Live Music: Outlaws 6-10 
• SEPT 8 SUN – Wine Tasting 12-2 
• SEPT 9 MON – Post reopens on Mondays for Football 
• SEPT 15 SUN – Veterans College Membership Drive Cornhole Tournament 
• SEPT 18 WED – Post Cleanup Day 9-2 
• SEP 19 THU – Bingo 6-8 PM 
• SEPT 22 SUN – AVU Dance 1-6 
• SEPT 26 THUR – Line Dancing 6-8 
• SEPT 29 SUN – Free Breakfast for Gold Star Mothers 
 
September is National Suicide Prevention Month to remember the lives lost to suicide, the mil-
lions of people who have struggled with suicidal ideation, and acknowledge the individuals, families, 
and communities that have been impacted. See the flyer for our Suicide Awareness walk on 9/28. 
 
On the AL Riders side: On September 13th the Riders will be serving Steaks OR Tri Tip Sandwich-
es (6-7:30). Our meeting will be on September 14th (0830).  
 
• August 30 – September 1 – Support Post at Street Fair 
• September 13 – FRI - Riders Dinner Steaks or Tri Tip Sandwiches [Setup 2pm, Dinner 6-7:30] 
• September 14 – SAT - Riders Meeting (0830) RIDE after meeting  
• September 21 - 22 Mile Suicide Awareness Ride 
• September 22 – SUN - Riders Breakfast The Scrambler (Setup 0700 – Breakfast (8:30 – 1100) 
 
JOHN SCHUTZ 
2nd Vice Commander, ALR Chapter 132 Director 
949-870-2084, jschutziv@outlook.com 
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DIANA TRUJILLO,  
UNIT 132 AUXILIARY PRESIDENT 

 
 

 
Hello members: As August comes to an end, I want to thank Cheryl Sepulveda for hosting our e-
board meeting! It was a great start to the year as we worked on our unit mission statement and plan-
ning for the year.  
 
We had a great breakfast on August 11th of Chilaquiles! Thank you ladies who came out to help! We 
also had a small but fun family movie night co-hosted with the Sons on Saturday August 17th. Thank 
you Kevin Wagner for the screen and Toni Munoz for the projector. Thank you James, for cooking 
the burgers and Tim for helping with the setup. 
 
It was so nice to sell out of steaks at our August dinner. Thank you to everyone who helped cook, 
brought dessert for the back sale, and Carol for the raffle items. Reminder: Auxiliary is hosting the 
kitchen during the street fair. If you haven’t signed up, please let me know if you can help! 
 
Please remember to log your auxiliary volunteer hours during auxiliary events. We have a blue binder 
that will be out only during auxiliary events. Our next Auxiliary meeting is Wednesday September 
11th at 6pm in the clubroom. See you then! 
 
Diana Trujillo, Auxiliary President 
dtrujillo5280@gmail.com 
 

JAMES GOMEZ,  
SONS COMMANDER 

 
 
 

I’d like to start by thanking our Sons August dinner crew. Thank you Pierre Duco for doing double 
duty while Dave Laguna was out of town, doing the food shopping AND managing the raffle. Also 
thank you Tommy Dees, Mike Holmes, Kevin P Anderson, Ben Farner, Terry Hildebrand, John 
Shore and Matt Koutroulis!  
 
We had our first Family Movie Night, co-sponsored by the Aux. It was a first-time event, and as al-
ways with new events, we’ll take lessons learned and improve for next time. Thanks Kevin Wagner 
for use of your screen, and Toni Munoz for use of your projector. Thanks to Diana Trujillo and 
Tim Lukasik for all your help in set-up and prep. 
 
Our next dinner is Friday, September 6. We’re bringing back taquitos as the special ($15), which 
are always a hit. We’ll also have steaks and all the fixings for $20. Volunteers appreciated. 
 
Our next breakfast is Sunday, September 15. We’ll be serving biscuits & gravy, eggs, potatoes, 
etc. for $12). We always welcome volunteers to help prep food or clean.  
 
Finally, hope to see you at our next Sons meeting on Tuesday, September 10 at 6pm at the Post. 
 
James Gomez,  
Sons Commander 
buglepost132@gmail.com 
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EVENT COORDINATOR UPDATE 
 
 
 
 

 
Hello everyone, 
 
I hope you had a great Summer! 
 
We had a great August starting off with Phil Shane on September 9th. He always has a great 
show! 
 
We would like to thank AVU for hosting the Veteran Resource Fair. It was a great 
turnout with a lot of great vendors. We look forward to the next one. 
 
We are ending August with a bang! Street Fair “Rockin round the Roundabout” 
 
Come out to volunteer in the kitchen, parking cars, or clean up in the clubroom, or just  
to hang out and enjoy the entertainment: 
 
• Friday: Fat Maggie 6-11 
• Saturday: The Clocks 6-11 
• Sunday: Creedence 5-10 
 
September brings back to school and fall foliage. 
 
The Riders are hosting a 2.2 mile walk on September 28 in the orange circle to bring awareness about 
Veteran suicide and a 22-mile ride on September 21. Every day 22 Veterans commit 
suicide. 
 
We are having a college veteran membership drive and cornhole tournament on 
September 15th . Please come out and cheer the college Vets on. 
 
See you at the Post! 
 
Diana 
 
Diana Trujillo 
Event Coordinator 
dtrujillo5280@gmail.com 
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ARTIFACTS FROM THE 
CURATOR’S CORNER 

 
 
 

 
This month’s “Artifact from our Museum” is actually a 
collection of four (4) chronologically developed weapons 
of mass destruction. They are all made of metal and weigh 
between one pound and three pounds. They are grenades. 
 
The first grenades, deployed against American Forces, 
were by the British Army. Soldiers known as 
“Grenadiers” held round, hollow iron balls filled with 
gunpowder. Officers, known as “Fusiliers” placed a fuse 
in each “grenade” and when the soldier was ready to 
throw his grenade, the officer would light the fuse and 
give the order: “Throw.” These early weapons did not 
work well in rain or snow and had to be used very close to 
the enemy. 
 
By the American Civil War we had developed our own 
grenade which could be deployed independently of anoth-
er person. The Union Army issued these grenades from 
1861-1862. After 1862, and until the end of the war in 
1865, these grenades were not functional and therefore 
ceased in production. This weapon did not work well be-
cause the “mercury cap” placed on the front of the device had to hit something hard to make it explode. 
Since most fighting was done in grassy fields and woods, these grenades merely hit the ground and 
rolled away when thrown. 
 
Our first truly reliable grenade was developed and used in World War I. It was a simple device with a 
“pin,” “spoon,” and a “fuse” attached to a metal object with 40 square projectiles, resembling to many, 
and getting the nickname: “Pineapple.” 
 
Around 1900 when countries were developing grenades, all but England and the US produced grenades 
with handles on them allowing them to be thrown a greatest distance but not with true accuracy. The 
US Government decided that all young boys and men played baseball and knew how to throw with ac-
curacy, so no handles or “sticks” were part of our weapon. 
 
The “Pineapple” grenade was deployed during WWI, WWII and Korea. By the time of Vietnam we 
had developed a smaller, round grenade that could be thrown farther and with greater accuracy. We use 
the same style grenade today and have added many others to our arsenal: Smoke, Flashbang, Flair, 
Sonic and Incendiary. 
 
Our museum is fortunate to have examples of all of these grenades deployed over  our nation’s 250 
year military history. Stop by and have a look. Even though they won’t explode anymore, you don't 
want to drop one on your foot! 
 
Frank Cook,  
Museum Curator / Past Commander 
(657) 468-5566 
francisd.cook@yahoo.com 
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PICS AT THE POST 

Various photos taken at the Post during August 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Happy St. 
Patrick’s 
Day 
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SEPTEMBER 2024 

SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 

1 
 
 

No Breakfast 
 

Post Open: 1pm-10pm 
 

Live Music: 
Creedence 
5pm-10pm 

 
 

Orange Street Fair 
Day 3 

2 
 
 

LABOR DAY 
 

POST CLOSED 

3 
 
 
 

Bar Open: 5-10pm 
 

Taco Tuesday 
3 for $5 
4 for $6 

 
Karaoke 
6-9pm 

4 5 
 
 

Bar Open: 5-9pm 
 

American Legion 
E-Board  

Meeting 7pm 

 
Burger Night 
$6 burger only 

$10 burger & fries 

6 
 
 
 

Bar Open: 5-11pm 
 

Dinner: (Sons) 
 Homemade Taquitos 

($15) 
Steak Dinner ($20) 

6-7:30  
 

7 
UMAVA Bus Trip 

8:30am 
 

Post Cleanup Day 
9am-2pm 

 
Bar Open: 1-8pm 

 
Happy Hour 

1-4pm 
 

Live Music: 
The Outlaws 

6-10pm 

8 
 

Breakfast (Auxiliary): 
2 Eggs, Bacon,  
Tots & Toast 

$12 
9-11am 

 
Bar Open: 9am-5pm 

 
Wine Tasting 
$20 per person 

12-2 

9 
 
 

ABATE Meeting 
7pm 

 
Monday Night  

Football in the Club 
Room 
5-10pm 

 
 

10 
 
 
 

Bar Open: 5-10pm 
 

Taco Tuesday 
 

Sons General  
Meeting 6pm 

 
Karaoke 6-9pm 

 

11 
 
 

Auxiliary General 
Meeting 6pm 

 
UMAVA E-Board 
Meeting 6:30pm 

 
 
 
 
 

Patriot Day 

12 
 
 
 

Bar Open: 5-9pm 
 

Legionnaire  
General Mtg 7pm 

 
Burger Night 
$6 burger only 

$10 burger & fries 
 
 

13 
 

Bar Open: 5-11pm 
 
 

Dinner: (Riders) 
Tri Tip Sandwich 

($15) 
Steak Dinner ($20) 

6-7:30  

14 
 
 

AL Riders General 
Meeting 8:30am 

 
Ride After 

 
AVU Meeting 11am 

 
Bar Open: 1-8pm 

 

15 
 
 

Breakfast (Sons): 
Biscuits & Gravy 

$12  
9-11am 

 
College Veterans 
Membership Drive 

and Cornhole  
Tournament 

 
 

Bar Open: 9am-5pm 

16 
 
 

Monday Night  
Football in the Club 

Room 
5-10pm 

 

17 
 

Bar Open: 5-10pm 
 

Taco Tuesday 
3 for $5 
4 for $6 

 
Premiere Women’s 

Council 6pm 
 

Karaoke 
6-9pm 

18 
 

Post Cleanup Day 
9am-2pm 

 
VVA #1024 Meeting 

6:30pm 
 

Bunco 
6pm 

19 
 
 

Bar Open: 5-9pm 
 

Burger Night 
$6 burger only 

$10 burger & fries 
 

Bingo 
6-8pm 

20 
 

Bar Open: 5-11pm 
 

Dinner: 
(Legionnaires) 

Sloppy Joes ($15) 
Steak Dinner ($20) 

6-7:30  
 

Bring Your Dog Tags 
Get a Drink 

 
POW/MIA Day 

 

21 
 

Riders 22-Mile  
Suicide Awareness 

Ride 
 

1st Cav Mtg 9am 
 

UMAVA Mtg 9:30am 
 

Bar Open: 1-8pm 

22 
 
 

Breakfast (Riders): 
The Scrambler 

$12  
9-11am 

 
Bar Open: 9am-5pm 

 
AVU Dance 

1-6pm 
 

23 
 
 

Monday Night  
Football in the Club 

Room 
5-10pm 

24 
 

Bar Open: 5-10pm 
 

Taco Tuesday 
3 for $5 
4 for $6 

 
Karaoke 
6-9pm 

 

25 
 
 
 
 

26 
 

Bar Open: 5-9pm 
 

Burger Night 
$6 burger only 

$10 burger & fries 
 

Line Dancing 
6-8 

27 
 
 

Bar Open: 5-11pm 
 

Dinner: (Auxiliary) 
Spaghetti & Meatballs 
Salad & Garlic Bread 

($15) 
Steak Dinner ($20) 

6-7:30  
 

28 
 
 

Bar Open: 1-8pm 
 

Veterans Suicide 
Awareness Walk 

9am 

29 
Gold Star Mother’s 

and Family Day 
 

Breakfast (AVU): 
Scrambled eggs, sau-
sage, potatoes, toast 

or  
Pozole 

$12  
9-11am 

 
Free breakfast for Gold 

Star Families 
 

Bar Open: 9am-5pm 

30 
 
 

Monday Night  
Football in the Club 

Room 
5-10pm 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

     

Post 132 Orange Street Fair Schedule 2024 

• Friday, August 30 — 1-11pm (Live Music: Fat Maggie 6-11pm) 

• Saturday, August 31 — 1-11pm (Live Music: The Clocks 6-11pm) 

• Sunday, September 1 — 1pm-10pm (Live Music: Creedence 5-11pm) 

Cover charge: $10 for non members starting one hour before music starts. 

$10 parking (Free only to Post 132 members with a current card, if spots are available).  
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American Legion Post 132 

PO Box 214   

143 S. Lemon St  

Orange, CA 92856 

Phone #: (714) 538-6311  

 

Legionnaires 

Commander   
Victor de la Rosa 
1st Vice Commander  
Chris Padilla 
2nd Vice Commander 
John Schutz 
3rd Vice Commander 
Gerardo Robledo, Jr. 
Adjutant  
Brian Johnson  
Judge Advocate  
John Minnella 
Finance Officer  
Susan Wood 
Executive Board  
Ken Craner 
Glenn Davis 
Tom Duprey 
Victor Munoz 
Past Commander 
John Minnella 
Service Officer  
Jose Martinez 
Building Manager    
Kenneth Lamb 
Chaplain  
David Anderson 
Sgt. at Arms  
Jose Guevarra 
Historian/Museum Curator 
Frank Cook 

President  
Diana Trujillo 
1st Vice Pres. 
Cheryl Sepulveda 
2nd Vice President 
Linda Salas 
Secretary  
Rita Rene Licerio 
Treasurer 
Susie Flores 
Chaplain  
Marilyn Harris 
Sgt. at Arms 
Virgie Martinez 
Asst. Sgt. At Arms 
Madelene Macias  
Historian  
Cathy Horiba  
E-Board 
Sharon Spring 
Phyllis Force 
Martha Maldonado 
Silvia Bacolot 
Past President 
Kathy de la Rosa 

Commander  
James Gomez 
1st Vice Commander  
Tom Duprey 
2nd Vice Commander  
Michael Nelson 
3rd Vice Commander  
Brian Johnson 
Treasurer 
David Laguna 
Adjutant  
Open 
Sgt. at Arms  
Kevin P Anderson 
Chaplain  
Pierre Duco 
E-Board 
Tommy Dees 
Toby DeLeon 
Mike Holmes 
Past Commander 
Mike Holmes  
 
 

AL Riders 

Director  
John Schutz 
Vice Director  
David Pritchard 
Treasurer  
Michelle de la Cruz 
Secretary  
Wendy Waldron Pritchard 
Sgt. at Arms  
Ernie Ceyala 
Executive Board 
Ken Craner 
Tom E. Butters 
Jose G. Martinez 
Glenn Davis 
Road Captain  
Steve Walker 
Assistant Road Captain  
Jeff Stevenson 
Judge Advocate  
Brian Johnson 
Historian  
David Pritchard 
Chaplain  
TBD 
 
 

Auxiliary Sons 

2024/2025 Post 132 American Legion Officers 
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